SLV LITTLE LEAGUE BOARD MEETING 1-18-06

MINUTES
ATTENDANCE -  Joe Primeau, Steven Shabry, Anita Stoddart, Mike Olmstead, Shawn Andrews, Phil Adams, Kati Adams, Mark  Mullins, Michael Paynter, Linda Landers, Cathy Herrera, Randy Gordon, Karen Barton

Linda called meeting to order at 7:05 pm.

Ed motioned that we approve minutes, Karen seconded. Minutes approved.

District Meeting -  Linda reported that it was decided that TOCs would start June 18. All star announcements would be June 15. The Positive Coaching Alliance Program was discussed. This is something we will look into next year.

TREASURER’S REPORT – Kati submitted the Treasurer’s report in Judi’s absence. 

Phil moved we accept the report. Kati seconded. Treasurer’s report approved. Report is on file with the Secretary.

GROUND RULES –   Phil submitted the ground rules.  Changes in this year’s ground rules will affect the Farm League. They are: Pitching machine will be used for the first half of the season. The second half will be kid pitch for three innings with each kid who pitches not pitching for more than one inning. The remaining innings will be machine pitch but the machine will be set to a faster speed than in the first half of the season

No 10 year olds will be allowed to pitch in Farm.  

Board members should review the ground rules and we will vote on them at the next board meeting.

TRYOUTS -  There was a lengthy  discussion on the evaluation of the Farm League players. We will need 5 people to evaluate. The information will be compiled and averaged so that there is a balance of teams in the league.  

There was concern that we may not be able to have 2 tryouts due to weather. All board members will encourage people to not wait for the make up try out.

Michael confirmed that Linda, Karen, Kati and Cathy would be at tryouts to help with check in, registering,  etc.  Steven will do the Snack Bar.

TBALL Clinic – The purpose of the clinic is to introduce new kids coming into the league. The instruction should be basic and fun. The clinic should last no longer than 

1-1/2 hours. Mike Olmstead will be running this. 

SNACK SHACK – Steven will help but his time is limited in the Spring. Steven needs to get info from someone to find out the particulars of running the Snack Bar. 

Kati suggested that Josephine Swenson would be a good resource. Kati also pointed out that we are trying to work with Mark Brown (girl’s softball) and Pony League so that the Snack Shack is more profitable. 

HOME FIELD ADVANTAGE – Joe reported that we have two potential locations. Joe suggested we have a separate meeting for the Home Field Advantage discussion. 

SCOREKEEPER CLINIC – Anita volunteered to put together packets for the Scorekeeper Clinic.  Karen will talk to Cindy Marler about doing the Clinic.  Karen will help Cindy. 

FUNDRAISING – Anita gave a presentation on SJ Giants tickets.  They offer something called a Half Park Pack. The league would purchase 2500 tickets for fifty cents each. We will charge $5.00 per ticket.  Cathy had a schedule of dates that were still available for the Half Park Pack.  The date of June 11 was discussed.  Phil motioned that we do this optional fundraiser. Kati seconded. All approved.  We will need to send in a deposit of $75.00 to reserve this date. Phil motioned, Joe seconded, motion approved.  

Cathy talked about the sweatshirt, tshirt, stadium seats that we can sell. We will make approximately $5.00 per item that we sell.  Cathy can take orders at tryouts and orders will be available Opening Day.  

FARM LEAGUE MANAGERS -  Linda requested that the board vote on managers for Farm League that the board deems acceptable that were not voted on at the previous meeting.  

Wayne Bectle was voted on. Phil motioned we accept Wayne, Kati seconded. Wayne was voted as an approved manager.

Michael Pisciatotta was also approved.  Greg Cornelius was approved with the stipulation that he be interviewed before we vote on him.

Craig Floyd was also approved.  

DRAFT – The Draft will take place on Sunday, January 29th at the Ben Lomond Fire Station.  All coaches should be at the draft and they need to have a volunteer form on file including a copy of their driver’s license.  

Major League draft will start at 1:00. Minor League draft will start at 2:30.  

Michael will get volunteers. 

Cathy motioned that we provide pizza and drinks for those managers, coaches and volunteers at the draft.  Mike Olmstead seconded the motion. Approved.

FIELDS – Mark Mullins has secured Highlands Park for Monday through Saturday, from 3:30 to dark for the entire Little League season.

Boulder Creek is secured for Monday, Wednesday and Saturdays. (not sure of times)

Quail Hollow is available on Sundays.    It was discussed that we need to consider field use for post season practice.

TREASURER POSITION – Judy Brown-Kuhn will be retiring as Treasurer after this season.  We need to start looking for someone to for next season. This person should have bookkeeping experience, be very reliable, honest and trustworthy.

OPENING DAY – Randy talked about Opening Day which will take place on 3/11.

Randy will get a list of all board members phone #s from Karen.

We need someone to sing the national anthem, keynote speaker and someone to throw out the first pitch.  

Randy got a price from the photographer of $5.00 per player. Last year the cost was $4.25. Randy will try to renegotiate.  

Linda Hall will run the photos on Opening Day. 

We will need a PA system. Mark Cosantino might have one available.  

Linda Landers has the TOC banner for AAA from last season. Mark Mullins has the 9 year old all star banner.

EQUIPMENT -  Shawn inventoried the equipment.  The box was stolen from BC so coaches will have to bring bases. There is a box at Quail Hollow with a few bases, etc.  Shawn will be placing an order. He is getting prices from Sport About in Capitola. 

Mike Olmstead pointed out that the pitching machines need to be checked thoroughly. 

Michael, Mark and Linda will check first aid kits.

Kati motioned that Shawn figures out the equipment needs with Phil. We will go ahead and order equipment pending two executive board members agree on what should be purchased. 

Motioned approved.

Kati motioned we adjourn. Motion seconded and approved.

NOTE: NEXT BOARD MEETING WILL BE AT THE FELTON FIRE DEPARTMENT.

WHEN THE SEASON STARTS IN MARCH WE WILL BE HAVING 2 BOARD MEETINGS A MONTH, THE FIRST AND THIRD WEDNESDAYS OF THE MONTH.

